
 

 

 
 

For Immediate Release:  

June 8, 2017 
 
 
Motorcycle Traffic Fatality 
 
The St. Petersburg Police Department is currently on scene of a traffic fatality that occurred at 6th 
Avenue South and 28th Street at 6:15 pm. A vehicle and a motorcycle were involved in a traffic crash at 
this location, with the motorcyclist incurring fatal injuries. 
 
A St. Petersburg Police Department Traffic Homicide Investigator is responding to the scene to 
investigate the accident. 
 
The area around the intersection of 6th Avenue South and 28th Street will be closed to traffic for the 
next few hours. 
 
An update to the accident will be provided once the Traffic Homicide Investigator concludes his on-
scene investigation. 
 
Report number 2017-027557.   
  
 
 
 
 


